
	
	WEST SUSSEX FUN RUN LEAGUE

MINUTES OF MID-YEAR MEETING HELD AT

PORTSLADE COMMUNITY CENTRE

ON 19 APRIL 2009 AT 12.45PM
	

	
	
	Action

	
	Present : All 17 clubs except, Horsham Joggers  and Saints + Sinners (Apologises received from Brian Purnell who went home feeling unwell).

In attendance: James MacDonald (representing the charity Passingiton and the Heroes Run)
	

	1 
	Confirmation of dates for remaining 2009 fixtures 
	

	
	All dates and times as previously notified except  Lancing Eagles'  run is now on October  11  as per the website).
	All clubs

	2 
	Confirmation of contact names and addresses 
	

	
	No changes to any contact names and addresses previously circulated except that GRR e-mail address is dharris@uwclub.net and not dharris@vwclub.net. The website already contains the correct e-mail address.
	
All clubs

	3 
	Entry fees for 2010
	

	
	Agreed that these should remain unaltered, ie WSFRL adult club members in advance pay £2, juniors 50p. Late entries on the day should be capped at £5.
	
All clubs

	4
	Matters arising from AGM – Course risk assessments
Risk assessments need to be completed for all events. Dawn Cobbett (WS) has course material available for anyone interested, including a basic checklist. Other good sources include the websites of UKA/England Athletics and the South Downs Relay.  Among less obvious matters which should not be overlooked are the following:

· Risk assessment needs to be displayed on day of race

· Catering needs to be covered (eg access to hot water urns needs to be restricted)

· Marshals' health and safety must be considered

Handbook on website to be updated
	










JR/RC

	5
	Brighton Heroes
James MacDonald distributed wrist bands and fliers promoting the Heroes Run in Brighton raising money for the charity Passingiton. Fliers to be placed on notice boards or handed to members and event to be advertised in club newsletters etc.  Many runners in this annual event are new to running and an affiliation with the League was discussed whereby new runners could find an outlet for a continuation of running through their nearest WSFRL club. James wondered whether the League or individual clubs would like to have a stall at the Heroes Run.  James undertook to put a link from the charity's website through to the WSFRL website and volunteered to put a WSFRL flier in all the 1,000 goodie bags, if this was sent to him in good time. [RC subsequently agreed with James to send him a “flier”which James would  put on the charity website, rather than in each goodie bag].

The possibility of the charity joining the League was not considered feasible.
	

All clubs




RC

	
	MINUTES OF MID-YEAR MEETING
(continued)
	

	6
	Any other business                                                                                                        
	

	
	6.1  Data Protection Act

A query was raised over members' names and addresses etc being stored on the club secretary's computer. Although permission had been received from club members to share their addresses etc with other members, e-mails were being sent showing all recipients. It was agreed that the “Blind Carbon Copy” box should be used in future to eliminate this.
	


All clubs

	
	6.2  2010 Fixtures

As there were 3 events in both January and July this year and no events in December or March (Easter Monday being in April this year), clubs were asked to consider whether they could come to the AGM with possible alternative dates for 2010 events. The lack of an event in December was not thought to be serious but the long gap from Valentines to Easter Monday ideally needs to be filled in 2010. Could S+S fill this spot?

A question was also raised about the venue for A80's event. Although ideal for children, it seemed a pity for adults to run round a park in June when the S Downs were close by. Could Stanmer Park or another suitable venue be used instead?  Maybe the existing venue could be used for the children's events in June and a different venue used for adults in March (see above)?
	


Appropriate clubs





A80

	
	6.3  Entry forms and results

Could all entry forms and results (as soon as possible) be e-mailed to Jill Renson for inclusion on web-site. This will eliminate need for many hard copies to be produced. In fact just one hard copy of the entry form to each club would be acceptable.  A hard copy of the results should still to be sent to Ray Chick in his role as League statistician. 
	


All clubs

	
	6.4  Participation of clubs in all events

A plea was made by PHH for all clubs to send participants to every event in the League. In particular, entries from LAC and HORJ were particularly thin on the ground at the Hedgehoppers 5, despite a large number of runners from these two clubs running their own events.
	


All clubs

	
	6.5  Toddlers run

Jill Renson made an appeal for a sweet (or similar) to be awarded for each toddler participating in an event. This was not done this year on Easter Monday.
	

Appropriate clubs

	
	6.6  Hill Barn Hangover

For those who have not seen photographs of this event, they can be viewed on GRR website
	

All clubs

	
	6.7  Splashpoint

Maureen Lewis thanked Robin Evenden (FF) and Jill Renson (CHR) for their help with WH's results.
	

	7
	Location and date of AGM
	

	
	29 November at Steyning AC at 10.00am (with optional run at 8.30am).
	All clubs


